

MINUTES OF GDTA MEETING HELD WEDNESDAY, 7<sup>TH</sup> AUGUST, 2002

PRESENT: Pat Healy, Jennifer Ingall, Chris Cox, Bryce Grossel  
Steve Gibson, Maureen Rowe, Jamie Byrnes

APOLOGIES: Hal Moir, Ian Lowcock, Lynne Buchanan

MINUTES PREVIOUS

MEETING: Moved Bryce Grossel  
Seconded Chris Cox

BUSINESS ARISING:

No reply from Ellen Gordon re letters forwarded about Inter-District.

CORRESPONDENCE IN:

Gosford Council Water Rates Account \$1,293.00  
Memo from Tennis NSW – Team Tennis Tour 27/8/02  
Quote from Rex for Tournament Box \$7,500 (does not include air-conditioner)  
Letter from Maureen Rowe with nomination of Betty Light at Life Member (seconded  
Chris Cox)  
Quote from Maujor Tennis Constructions repair Court 13 - \$957.00  
Quote from Andersons's Fencing – bottom complex \$6,132.50

CORRESPONDENCE OUT:

Letter to Cheatle & Associates (Investigators) re accident to Sharon Valentine.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Bendigo Bank CR \$13,674.00

Commonwealth Bank Cr \$4,396.00

O/S cheque of \$1,205 for fence repair

Pat needs cheque for Tennis NSW for Memberships approx \$1,000.00

ACCOUNTS:

GTC	-	Squads	\$544.50
		Mowing bottom complex	\$110.00
		Promotional fee	\$275.00
		% collection fees	\$361.80
		Inter-District	\$789.90

Accounts cond)

Gosford Council Rates	\$1293.00
Vouchers – Thursday Comp	300.00
Gosford Business Machines	295.50
R & B Office Equipment	483.83

GST refund of approximately \$500.00

Audit to be done in the next month.

#### TENNIS COMMITTEE REPORT:

Pat presented report on behalf of Ian.

Tuesday Night comp commenced 2 weeks ago, 24 teams.

Tennis Committee will meet on 26/8/02 to do grading for Saturday Comp. Pat feels notice should go up that comp entries close 17/8/02 and comp commences 7/9/02.

Forms are out for Championships.

#### JUNIOR REPORT:

Badge semi-finals on Saturday – 11am and 2pm.

Championship forms are out, quite a lot of entries received.

Club Championship forms are also out.

There are only a few unfinancial members. There is a problem with Rhys Doyle's membership, put wrong name on sheet.

Inter-District: After 8 weeks scores are now correct. This is only the third lot of scores received.

Pat Day rang on Monday, she did form for under 10's match on Sunday. They were told to put form in because they won, this should be the home team's duty.

Troy Wood does not arrive until 10am. There are no nets, he then has a 15 minute pep talk to the kids and it is at least 10.20am before they commence. John Armstrong's team was a girl short and he was not happy about the payment for that girl. He claims we owe Northumberland \$75.00 for a match last year.

Junior report contd.)

Pat telephoned David Moon, he did not remember. We have not received any notification and he claims we owe \$50.00 fine plus team fees for both teams.

Semi-final's for Inter-District will be here on Sunday week. Diane Currie has offered to help out and Lynne Buchanan may also be prepared to come in. We still do not know who will be playing. Only 1 match this week, the under 10's.

Some of our teams will be in the semi's. Jennifer would like photos of our teams to put into the Newsletter.

L.M.W. - AGM is on 12/9/02.

Have completed the first comp. 3 divisions did not finish because of rain, and decision made to have joint winners.

48 teams received for next comp, down 2 teams. 1 team went from Wyoming to Terrigal and 1 team from Woy Woy to Wyoming.

#### GENERAL BUSINESS:

Court 13 repairs are being considered.

Quote from Andersons Fencing for \$6132.00 to fence in bottom complex – put into list for consideration in 2003.

Tables at bottom complex need some repairs. Pat and Maureen will check into what needs to be done.

We need DA for shade structures. Bryce will get this organised as it is needed for Grant application. Have been unable to apply for grant until this is done.

Seminar on 13/9/02 at Homebush 8.30am – 5pm by Tennis NSW re Facility Development. \$55.00 per person, Bryce to attend.

Steve reported that Rod attended last Regional Meeting on behalf of GDTA. Hal is our Rep at present and we can have a second rep, Steve would like to nominate Rod as a delegate. Maureen to write letter to this effect.

Jamie advised that if we need replacement ink cartridges he can get cheaper.

Nomination List to go up for AGM. Pat advised she will not be standing for Junior Committee, she is still happy to do forms, etc.  
Meeting closed 10PM.